From: Mina Lad

To: M&CP - Licensing

**Subject:** Objection letter ref The University of Chicago Booth School of Business

**Date:** 05 December 2022 01:39:06

## THIS IS AN EXTERNAL EMAIL

Dear Sir/Madam,

## Re: Application for premises licence: The University of Chicago Booth School of Business

I **OBJECT** to the application referred to above on the following grounds:

## 1. Prevention of Public Nuisance:

The premises is located right next to many residential buildings in Barts Square and also many more close by - London House, Spencer Heights, Aldersgate Court and Little Britain. The application for all 3 floors in the building with the opening hours until 3am for all 7 days of a week, is incompatible with the area which currently is very a peaceful and quiet area, located very close to St Bartholomew's Hospital. Residents have the right to enjoy peace and quiet between the hours of 11pm to 7am to allow us to sleep.

People congregating outside the premises late into the evening will cause a nuisance to those who live in the area and those who use the public pavement. In any event, operational hours should be restricted.

## 2. Prevention of Crime and Disorder:

Anti-social behaviour linked to excessive alcohol consumption will lead to increased crime in the area and people behaving in an unruly manner (urinating/vomiting outside buildings). This is a residential area and the right to residential amenity must be respected.

If this license is granted, it would impact negatively on the residential amenity. I urge the Licensing Committee to refuse this application.

Yours sincerely,
Mina Lad
London House
172 Aldersgate Street
EC1A 4HU